
CALIFORNIA UNIFORM PUBLIC CONSTRUCTION COST ACCOUNTING ACT (CUPCCAA) 
NOTICE INVITING INTERESTED CONTRACTORS FOR THE 2025 INFORMAL BID LIST 

for 
CITY OF GARDENA 

 
In accordance with the State of California Uniform Public Construction Cost Accounting 
Commission, the City of Gardena is inviting all interested licensed contractors to submit their 
company for inclusion on the City’s Informal Bidding Contractors List for Calendar year 2025. 
 
If you or your company/contractor would like to be placed on the City’s Informal Bidding Contractor 
List, complete the City’s Contractor Application Form and submit by email or mail to: 
 
City of Gardena Public Works 
Engineering Division 
1717 W. 162nd Street 
Gardena, CA 90247 
Attn: Jose Espinoza (jespinoza@cityofgardena.org) 
 
You may access the application through ARC Document Solutions – Public Planroom or City 
website: 

https://www.e-arc.com/location/costa-mesa/ 
(Scroll down to “Planrooms”/”Order From PlanWell”/”Public Planroom”) 

 or  
https://www.cityofgardena.org/public-contracts/ 

 
For help accessing through the Planroom, please contract a Planwell Administrator at 
562.436.9761. 
 
Per California Public Contract Code 22032 & AB 2249, any Public Works Projects costing up to 
$200,000 may follow the Informal Bidding Procedures set forth by the State of California Uniform 
Construction Cost Accounting Commission.  All trade categories are subject to informal Bidding 
Procedures.  
 
Contractors that are interested in being on the 2025 Informal Bidding Contractors List are required 
to have a current license and are subject to verification through the Contractors State License 
Board.  The District will notify all Contractors by email or Request for Proposals relating to their 
Trade Category.  Additionally, pursuant to SB 854, no contractor or subcontractor may be listed 
on a bid for a public works project unless registered with the Department of Industrial Relations 
(DIR) and no contractor or subcontractor may be awarded a contract for public works project with 
unless registered with the DIR with the exception of Small Project Exemption per California Labor 
Code section 1725.5. http://www.dir.ca.gov/public-works/publicworks.html 
 
Any questions regarding this invitation may be referred to Jose Espinoza at 310.217.9644. 
 
 
 
 
 
 


